
  

 

Council Crown Land Management 
Newsletter 

  

 

 

  

14 August 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

Updates to the Crown Land Manager Reserves Portal – 15 August 2018 

 

The Crown Land Manager Reserves Portal (Phase 1) is being enhanced. In response to user 

feedback, the following functional changes are being incorporated: 

 

Portal Tool Description of change 

Filter by LGA Now a selection from drop-down menu, no longer free-text.  

Filter by Council New Filter option - selection made by drop-down menu. 

Query by Lot and DP New Query option - selection made by entering text 

Query by LGA Now a selection from drop-down menu, no longer free-text.  

Query by Council New Query option - selection made by drop-down menu. 

Extract Data by Council Modification of previous tool - extract by LGA. 

 

When 

The changes are expected to be deployed on Wednesday 15 August, commencing 

around 08:00am. 

 

Duration 

It is expected that all going well, the changes will be completed by 10:30am 

 

User Impact 

The portal will remain open during the change. The users may experience some minor impact as 

the changes are taking effect. This impact should be minimal and the portal still operational. 

 

Feedback 

Should issues remain in the portal later in the day or following days, Users are requested to report 

these issues back through the feedback form located on the Crown Lands website or via the 

'About' page in the portal. 

 

https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/lands/reserves/portal/feedback-form


 

 

Plan of management training continues 
 

Council Crown land managers are reminded that OLG and DoI are running training workshops for 

council staff in various locations across NSW, on the development of Crown reserve plans of 

management. Six sessions have been delivered so far, with positive feedback from attendees. 

 
Unfortunately the upcoming Coffs Harbour session has now reached capacity. However, places 
remain for the Wednesday 22 August session in Armidale with registrations closing at cob on 
Thursday 16 August.  
 

There is still space available in all other sessions (Newcastle, Parramatta, Dubbo and Bathurst). 

Council officers interested in attending can find the details of the remaining sessions and 

registration information here: 

http://www.olg.nsw.gov.au/content/council-crown-land-managers-events  

 

 

Where to go for further information 

For further information about the legislation, including the abovementioned support materials and 

details of upcoming training and events visit the OLG Crown Land webpage 

www.olg.nsw.gov.au/crownland.  

General enquiries about OLG’s Crown Land support project should be directed to 1300 117 784 or 

by email to councilcrownland@olg.nsw.gov.au. 

Further information on the CLM Act generally, including Native title issues and abovementioned 

Crown Land Management Rules can be found on the Department of Industry – Lands & 

Water website. 
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